
TO: City Council 

FROM: Brandon Hicks, Transportation & Engineering Director 

DATE: November 4, 2024  

SUBJECT: 93rd Avenue Interchange Study Consultant Agreement with Shea Carr & Jewell, Inc. 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 
 

Recommend the City Council Approve and Authorize the Mayor to sign the Consultant 
Agreement with Shea Carr & Jewell, Inc., for the I-5 & SR 11-93rd Ave SE Interchange Study 
Project. The agreement was recommended for approval via consent calendar by the Public 
Works Committee at their October 17, 2024 meeting. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The 93rd Avenue Interchange Study examines capacity, safety, and multimobility issues, 
analyzes alternatives, and conducts an Intersection Control Evaluation (ICE) at the 
intersections, if applicable. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals: Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All 
Modes of Travel 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Revise the scope.    

 Do not recommend the award of this contract. 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Funds for the project include a $224,000 Surface Transportation Program (STP) grant 
awarded by Thurston Regional Planning Council with the balance coming from the 
Transportation CFP. The Total cost of this project is $258,960. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Agreement 
B. Vicinity Map  


